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Notes from Ms. Alena  

    (Head of School) 

 The Montessori classroom is a place where teamwork 

and respect are continually fostered. During this time of 

the year, we are fortunately observing more and more 

team work in all classrooms. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 Many of the students understand that they have to be 

very helpful and respectful to their friends, able to listen 

and hear them, and be open to suggestions while working 

together as a team. They learned this through real life 

classroom experiences. 
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  The Leadership Opportunity in 
Montessori Environment 

  As the years go on, students become more confident in the 

classroom and with the materials. They are often entrusted to 

take on the responsibility of helping new friends in the class-

room and even showing them how things in the classroom 

work. 

  Slowly they become a leader in the classroom modeling 

behaviors of what they want to see, and also helping their 

peers gain confidence in the classroom. The responsibility is 

not passed but earned and entrusted in the classroom. As the 

children grow, they are given opportunities to become class-

room helpers, teaching them that work beyond for the good of 

self is a reward. When a new child begins in a room filled with 

leaders, they can easily integrate into the community, some-

one is always helping them along the way. 

  Leaders have the ability to teach and show anyone how to 

gain responsibility and respect in the classroom, helping 

make leaders of us all.  É Baan Dek Montessori 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Coming together is a beginning, 

staying together is progress, and 

working together is success."   

                 ~ Henry Ford   

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/34106.Maria_Montessori
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  Registration for the upcoming 

2018-2019 school year  

has begun! 
  

  Thank you to all of the families who have returned the 
re-enrollment application for the next School Year. 

  If you have decided to continue your childôs education 
at Montessori Pathways, please 
 

A) Complete the Re-Enrollment Form for the 2018- 
2019 School Year 

 B) Attach the New School Year Re-Enrollment Fee:  

¶ $50 of Early Re-Enrollment Fee (before April 16) or  

¶ $100 of Late Re-Enrollment Fee (after April 15) 

C)  Include the 10% of annual tuition security deposit 

D) Return the paperwork along with payment no later 
than April 15, 2018. 

      By submitting your 10% of the annual tuition deposit 
on time, you secure your childôs spot at our school for the 
next school year, can lock in your childôs current class-
room, and any other special schedules and arrangements 
made with the school.  
 

  All families enrolling and submitting 10% of the tui-

tion after April 15th will be considered ñnewly enrolledò 

families, and will be subject to a new enrollment fee of 

$100.00 for 2018-2019 School Year.  

  Spots for all age groups, including Pre-K, K, and Ele-

mentary, are already limited and cannot be guaranteed - 

ñnewly enrolledò families will be enrolled on a first come, 

first serve basis.   

  Classroom and any other preferences will also be up to 

administrative discretion based on availability. 

 

     It is important that we know who is re- enrolled in 

the School Year as soon as possible so that we can 

make the appropriate plans for hiring staff.  

   

  Students who are enrolled just prior to the start of 

School Year cannot be guaranteed a spot in the class. 

 

    Please do not wait until the last minute and help us and 
your family be successfully prepared for 2018-2019 
School Year on time. 

 

Click here to see:    

Montessori in Action 

The Kindergarten Year ï A Question for parents 

Montessori : The Elementary Years 

Standardized education leads 

to a standardized generation. 

============================ 

* Why arenõt adults as creative      

as children? 

For most, creativity has been buried by rules and 

regulations. Our educational system was de-

signed during the Industrial Revolution over 200 

years ago, to train us to be good workers and 

follow instructions. 

* Can creativity be taught? 

Yes, creativity skills can be learned. Not from 

sitting in a lecture, but by learning and applying 

creative thinking processes. 

Creativity begins with a foundation of knowledge, 

learning a discipline, and mastering a way of 

thinking. We learn to be creative by experiment-

ing, exploring, questioning assumptions, using 

imagination and synthesing information. 

 

* George Landõs Creativity Test 

In 1968, George Land conducted a research 

study to test the creativity of 1,600 children rang-

ing in ages from three-to-five years old who were 

enrolled in a Head Start program. This was the 

same creativity test he devised for NASA to 

help select innovative engineers and scientists. 

The assessment worked so well he decided to try 

it on children.  He re-tested the same children at 

10 years of age, and again at 15 years of age. 

The results were astounding. 

To learn about the results and read more click 

here. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TBEpV558AKw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Je8DZABCGJY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IbKMR7fLqI0
https://1drv.ms/b/s!As0leUULPLGLg4EJzL0tisF3BkMRsg
https://1drv.ms/b/s!As0leUULPLGLg4EJzL0tisF3BkMRsg
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Ý February 26 ï March 7 ï Moving-On Weeks: 

§ Kindergarten Extended Day Class Visit Days for Pre-K Students 

§ Elementary Class Visit Days for Kindergarten students 

Ý February 26 ï March 2 ï Dr. Seuss Week 

Ý March 1 ï Summer Camp Enrollment Begins 

Ý March 1 (Th) at 6:00pm -  Kindergarten Demo Class  

During one hour, the Kindergarten students will demonstrate a short version of the Kindergarten Extended 
Day Class for Pre-K parents. 

Ý March 1 (Th) at 6:00pm ï Elementary Demo Class 

During one hour, the Elementary students will demonstrate a short version of the Daily Work Cycle for cur-
rent Elementary and Kindergarten parents. 

Ý March 2 (F) at 12:15pm ï Elementary Class Field TripðñFreedom Ridersò Show                                          
at Raue Center for the Arts in Crystal Lake 

Ý March 8 (Th) - 11:15amð3:15pmðKindergarten and Elementary Class Field Trip to Discovery Cen-
ter in Rockford for ñDiscover the Night Skyò Planetarium Show and ñColor and Lightsò Workshop. 

Ý March 9 (F) - Science Day in Elementary Class: 

§ Morning ï Presentation for Primary Students 

§ 2:00-3:00pm ï Presentation for Parents 

Ý March 14 (Wednesday), 9:00am ï 11:00am ï Picture Day 

 

 Please dress your child(ren) appropriately. If your child does not attend school that day, you can bring him/

her between 9:00am -10:30am to take a picture. In this case your child will have a chance to be included in 

the class picture. 

 

Ý The Parent / Teacher Conferences for Primary Classes will be held by appointments on  
 

§ March 15 (Th) ï for South Room Kindergarten parents 
 

§ March 16 (F) ï for South Room Preschool and Pre-K parents 
 No school for Morning and School Day South Room students  

 

§ March 19 (M) ï for East Room Preschool and Pre-K parents 
 No school for Morning and School Day East Room students 
 

§ March 20 (Tu) ï for East Room Kindergarten parents 
 
 

Ý March 26 ï March 30 -  Spring Break  

The school will be operating for All Day (6:45amð6:00pm) students during Spring Break. 

 

 

 

 

COMING SCHOOL EVENTS 
 


